
 

February 16, 2023 

 

To: All Saskatoon Soccer Centre Facility Users 

Re: Reminders for Usage 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support of the Saskatoon Soccer Centre facilities. We genuinely appreciate your usage of our fields 

for your sports and activities, and look forward to continuing to work with you to ensure a positive experience for your athletes, 

coaches and spectators. 

 

To that end, below are a few important reminders regarding facility policies that are in place to support this goal for all users: 

1. Please adhere to the “55 Minute Rule”: This applies to all field rentals. Play must be wrapped up 5 minutes prior to the 

end of the allotted time to ensure the field is fully cleared in time for facility staff to complete any field set up required, 

and for the next rental / game / activity to start on time. League officials, coaches, managers and players are not 

permitted on the field before this transition time. Any set up and warm up time must be during your allotted time. 

Warm up is not permitted on open fields or field sidelines as it interrupts the current user. Also be aware that changing 

on the field is never permitted and may result in loss of rental privileges. Please respect facility staff and their safety 

during this time, and follow their direction at all times. Rentals going over their allotted time will be charged for the 

extra time that they use, and continued disregard for this policy will result in fines. Extra time is not permitted for a 

late start (not including facility issues) or delays due to injury. 

2. Dressing Room Access: Access to dressing rooms will be allowed no more than 30 minutes prior to your rental / game 

time; and the room must be vacated within 20 minutes post activity. Users are expected to clean up after themselves. 

Allocations for these spaces follow a strict formula and are heavily utilized during our busy times. Please do your part 

to respect others’ access for the benefit of all. 

3. First Aid Supplies: All first aid supplies, including ice packs, are the responsibility of each team or user to supply for their 

own usage. Please ensure your team bags are stocked with the supplies you may require. 

4. Respect for All: SSCI facilities are for all to enjoy. Any abuse of other user groups or patrons, or SSCI staff, will not be 

tolerated. We are all working to ensure a positive and fun experience in the facilities, and respect for all is expected. 

 

By following these basic principals and policies, we can all do our part to keep activities running smoothly and create a good 

experience for everyone. 

 

Please share this important information with your coaches, referees and athletes. 

 

Thank you again for your support of our facilities and our staff team. 

 

Saskatoon Soccer Centre 


